
   
 
 
 
 
 
      
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: April 14, 2023 
 
Incident: Three Suspects Arrested and Charged in Fremont Shooting Investigation  
Date of Incident: April 8, 2023 
Location: Fremont Blvd near Norris Rd   
Media Contact: FremontPDPIO@fremont.gov  
 

Three Suspects Charged in Connection with Shooting in Fremont 
 
On April 8, 2023, at approximately 6:37 p.m., Fremont Police Officers responded to a shooting on 
the 37000 block of Fremont Blvd. A suspect vehicle pulled alongside a pedestrian before an 
occupant from the vehicle shot at the victim.  The victim was not injured, and no community 
members were injured in the incident. The suspect vehicle fled the scene prior to police arrival. 
Detectives from the Southern Alameda County Major Crimes Task Force responded and took over 
the investigation.  During the investigation detectives reviewed community cameras and identified 
the involved suspect vehicle.  A felony alert was placed on the vehicle and Santa Cruz Police 
Officers located the vehicle several hours later.  A pursuit was initiated and concluded with three 
suspects in custody.  The motive behind the shooting is believed to be gang-related.   
 
Three suspects have been arrested in connection with the shooting on Fremont Blvd. The suspects 
have been identified as, Humberto Anaya (29 years old, resident Fremont), Kristo Ayala (25 years 
old, resident of Pleasanton), and Emmanuel Sarango (27 years old, resident of Fremont).   
 
Fremont PD presented the case to the Alameda County District Attorney's Office.  Anaya and Ayala 
were both charged with three felony counts, including Penal Code 245(b) - assault upon a person 
with a firearm, Penal Code 25400(a)(1) – carrying a concealed weapon in a vehicle, and Penal Code 
25850(a) – carrying a loaded firearm.  Sarango was charged with one felony count, Penal Code 
245(b).  All three suspects remain in custody at Santa Rita Jail.   
 
As previously reported, California Highway Patrol (CHP) is investigating a shooting on Interstate 880 
that also occurred on April 8, 2023.  Fremont Detectives and CHP Investigators coordinated the 
investigations and were able to link the suspects to both shootings.  We are thankful for our 
partnership with CHP which led to the swift identification and arrest of the suspects.  This 
partnership includes personnel from both FPD and CHP working together through the Southern 
Alameda County Major Crimes Task Force to combat gun violence in our communities.   
 
We would also like to thank the Santa Cruz Police Department and Scotts Valley Police Department 
for their assistance in apprehending the suspects.  
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Please contact CHP for additional information about the I-880 shooting.  Fremont PD is not the 
investigating agency and cannot provide any further information into the investigation.   
 
If you have information regarding the shooting that occurred on Fremont Blvd. please contact the 
Major Crimes Task Force at (510) 790-6660. You can also send us an anonymous tip by texting "Tip 
FREMONTPD" followed by your message, to 888-777. 
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